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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – June 14, 2018
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
Jeff Creque called the meeting to order at 12:04 pm.    
Board Attendees (8):   J. Perlaky, J. Boldt, K. Bunge, J. Creque, S. Dabrunz, K. Gahler, A. Schenk, and T. Wardell.  
Excused: J. Bench, W. Smith, I. Hoen and E. Stallkamp.  Absent: D. Bettinger and R. Keefe.
Minutes from April were reviewed.  Tom Wardell made a motion to approve, Kim Bunge seconded.  Unanimous approval.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – No report
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – No report
Treasurer Report – Joe Perlaky provided a report on behalf of Deb Bettinger.  As of 5/31/18, the balance was $31,728.87; receivables are $1,412.58.  
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
FLORICULTURE
· Year-end tax audit completed.  A paper copy of the audit was provided for review and a copy left with Treasurer Bob Hoen.

· MVGA was asked to sponsor the Lucas Co. Fair (Jr. Fair), in the amount of $200.  This is the same amount as requested last year.  Major points of discussion:

· Why do we not donate to other county fairs?  No one else has asked.

· What do we get in return?  Recognition on sponsor sign in the 4-H Fair Bldg.

· How is this allocated in the budget?  Is it a line item?  Joe will check and follow-up.  

· Should we have a policy in place if other county fairs ask about sponsorship?  

· A motion was made by Tom Wardell to provide funds to Lucas Co. this year and come up with a policy for future years.  Kim Bunge seconded, and the motion passed.  Joe will put together info for the next meeting.

·  Website analytics:  924-page views in the past month.  Top 3 visited: 63% About Us, 11% Customer Specials, 9% Grower Locations.  Webpage visits per day increased in May, compared to April.
· The truck is authorized for use by two organizations, University Church (3x) and FreshSpoke.  In return, we have requested that the gas tank be refilled and pictures are taken for documentation and publicity.  Insurance has been renewed, and the additional drivers have been added.
FOOD
· Specialty crop grant is ongoing (Oct. 2017 – Sept. 2019).
· Four GAP inspections have occurred to date, and all have passed.  USDA is backlogged, due to an increase in requests and a shortage of inspectors available.  

· Joe mentioned a need to have more farmers and/or produce available for fall months.  To date, we have six farmers supplying produce to Food Hub.  We have started Wednesday deliveries to Sirna.

· Joe is still working to get a program set up with Al Peake and Sons.
· Azoti is actively pursuing investor meeting to secure additional funding.  Their software continues to be updated.
HEALTHY FOOD FOR OHIO

· A new grant funded by the state of Ohio to conduct a feasibility study on supplying produce to local corner stores in downtown Toledo.  $15k will be provided, and the study must be completed by the end of June 2018.

· Lucas Co. previously had a 3-year grant for a similar concept but was found not sustainable.

· MVGA is looking at potential partners, including Mercy Health, YMCA, and Toledo Grows.

· One possible option would be a produce “grab bag,” based on weight or price, containing assorted items.
· Pending the outcome of the feasibility study, funds may be available to proceed forward with implementation.  It would provide an additional outlet for produce for the food hub.  A sustainable operation would be required.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Business Committee: No report
Education/Events Committee:
· The DARPA-E white paper submitted in February was not recommended for full proposal development.  This could be revisited, pending interest by the assembled team from UT, USDA, and MVGA.
· Reminder: Mud Hens social event on Aug. 4, 7 pm start.  Package cost of $35 to include ticket, food, and drink. MVGA will cost-share $10/person to bring out-of-pocket expense down to $25/attendee.  RSVP with Eric Stallkamp.
Marketing Committee:  

· The Buzz Book for summer 2018 is in print.  Copies were distributed to those in attendance.
· The May Blade ad went off without a hitch.
· The April Blade “ad,” however, caused some confusion.  MVGA did not have an April ad, yet the Blade (hoping for participation which did not come to fruition) ran an ad that looked almost identical and included a coupon.  Individual greenhouses used their discretion as to whether they honored the coupon or not.  
· 11 growers participated in the Facebook program in May, contracted to Barb Wilson.  The goal was to promote the MVGA page as well as grower pages.  A follow-up meeting with the Marketing Committee and participating growers will provide feedback on what worked/did not work, how we wish to proceed for next season, and how we can continue to improve MVGA’s Facebook visibility and engage the online community.
· Facebook has new guidelines for increasing exposure of a post, mainly through comments and likes rather than simply reposting.
Membership Committee:
· Final membership is 45 members, 9 sponsorships, and 5 comps = 59 total.  This is one less than 2017.
· More growers are taking advantage of sponsorship.  Membership dues currently go to the general fund, and sponsorship funds go to the education fund (formerly TAFVGA funds).  Since membership is included in sponsorship, a recommendation was made that sponsorship funds be allocated so that the cost of membership goes to the general fund and the remainder goes to the education fund.  It was suggested that Matt Brodbeck attend the next meeting to provide input on any recommendation affecting the education fund.    
Scholarship Committee: No scholarship applications were received.  Jill suggested re-sending announcement in the fall and extending the deadline to November.  
Government Relations Committee: No report
New Business: None.
A motion to adjourn was made at 1:13 pm by Tom Wardell and seconded by Kim Bunge.  Minutes submitted by Jennifer Boldt.[image: image3.jpg]MAUMEE VALLEY (yROWERS
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, August 9 at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

